May 13, 2006

Mr. Warren Lynn American Air and Water, Inc. 12 Gibson Drive Hilton Head Island, SC 29926

Dear Mr. Lynn:

This letter is to let you know how much I appreciate the UV Air Cleaner sold by American Air and Water. It has helped my wife and me to improve our health a great deal over the last year.

Before I retired from Kansas City Power & Light Company in 2002, I usually spent at least five days a week at their headquarters location where the air quality was excellent – among other things, they have a no-smoking policy there. On weekends, I was out of our house much of the time, running errands, cutting the grass, etc. After retiring, that all changed – I now spend much more time at home. And, my health change too – for the worse!

By the winter of 2004-2005, I was fighting respiratory infections week after week, one right after another. My internist introduced my to a number of products that I'd never run across before – e. g., Advir, Mucinex, and prescription cough suppressants. Being around my wife more, I noticed that she too was suffering from respiratory distress – a hacking cough, etc.

In trying to get at the root of our respiratory distress, I found a health care piece touting the benefits of UV-C light. Then, thanks to the internet, I found out about the UV Air Cleaner sold by American Air and Water. I had the American-Lights UV air cleaner installed above the A-coil portion of our home air conditioning system in May, 2005. Since then, we've run the blower on our HVAC system 24/7 and changed our furnace filter monthly.

During the 2005-2006 winter season, I had one short cold – it lasted about a week. Ditto for my wife. Even though we spent a lot of time with our young grandchildren when they had colds, we just didn't catch every thing that came along. What a relief!!

Two other changes we made that have also helped – we bought a humidistat and make it a point to keep the humidity between 40% and 50% in our house, and we bought the Xylitol-based nasal spray Xlear from Whole Foods Market and use it twice a day.

Keep up the good work, please. We are counting on you to send us a new bulb for our UV Air Cleaner in May of each year!

Best regards,

Floyd Pendleton